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The Hiawatha City Council met in Budget Work Session on January 17, 2011. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla and Nancy Melsa. Dick Olson was absent. Staff present:  Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Finance Director Cindy Kudrna; Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa, Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Park & Recreation Commissioner and City Administrator, Gary Rogers. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
PARKS AND RECREATION/COMMUNITY CENTER:
Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole reviewed the budget line items for both Park and Recreation and Community Center with the City Council. Other discussed items: hiring of an additional seasonal employee and a request to increase the hours of the regular part-time parks employee with benefits. 
ROAD USE, STORM WATER, SEWER:
Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa proposed no major increases in the operation expenses of the FY12 Road Use budget. With the 2010 Census results coming Road Use revenues may increase and Jasa plans to use any increase to help fund an additional employee. Jasa notes the Public Works Department has had four people working in their department since 1992. 

There were no increases in the operational portion of the storm water and sewer budgets; however we still need to continue to review storm water and sewer rates. 
ADMINISTRATION (MAYOR, COUNCIL, CITY ADMINISTRATOR, CLERK/FINANCE & CITY HALL):
Mayor/Council budgets increased by $10,200 due to HEDCO donation and dollars for travel. 

City Administrator, Gary Rogers reported no major increases with the Administrator and Building/Grounds budgets. 

City Clerk, Kim Downs summarized the budget expenses for Clerk/Finance, Elections, Legal Fees and City Hall. The need to replace the City Hall’s server was the main driver of the City Hall budget. No major increases within the elections, legal fee and clerk/finance budgets. The City Clerk continues to ask for technology reserve funds in the amount of $40,000 and an additional $5,000 for the History Committee to begin the development of the Oral History DVD. 
Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna discusses valuation decreases in the amount of $14,000 due to the roll back. Council reviewed two projected levy rate proposals; one reflects the use of the liability, property & self insurance levy of $91,000 and the other using only 51,000. Without the liability, property & self insurance costs levy the city’s general fund fell in the negative of $412,806 (this number does not include the additional staff department heads requested).

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk

